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GWRRA                   Region N            March  2013             NC District                 Chapter NC–C2

www.c2goldwings.jimdo.com

“The Wingin’ News” 

Meetings held at PARKSIDE CAFÉ in Pine Level the 1st Tuesday of each month: It is Located on Hwy 70 ALT East, I-95 Exit 97, 2 miles on the right past the Robbins Nest Restaurant. We eat at 6:30 and meet at 7:30 PM.

FRIENDS for FUN, SAFETY, and KNOWLEDGE   

  _______________________________

THE WINGMASTER STAFF

Chapter Directors

Ronald Barbour &
919-422-1094
ronaldbarbour45@yahoo.com 




Frankie Medlin

919-632-2314
fpmedlin@yahoo.com   

Asst. Chapter Directors
Kerney and

919-524-7751
     




Connie Eason

919-965-8830      cbeautysho@aol.com                                                         

Chapter Chaplain


Chapter Couple                  Charles & Sue Langley






Chapter Treasurer
Jim Hairr

910-891-4697
jhairr@embargmail.com
Chapter Educators &
Sammy and

919-440-0084

Ride Coordinators
Shari Langley



Member Enhancement Coordinator




Sue Langley

919-735-7899

Sunshine Lady

Jody Ayars

252-246-0286
jodlyn@ymail.com                           

Goodies Coordinators
Danny Ayars

252-230-6790
dkayars@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor

Judy Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
50/50 Coordinator
Jim Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
Reporter


Linda Hairr

910-891-4697
 jhairr@embarqmail.com 

Webmaster

R.J. McLamb

919-894-0803
 rjandjan@nc.rr.com 

Motor Awareness Coordinator


Special Events

Kerney and

919-524-7751 

Coordinators

Connie Eason

919-965-8830
  cbeautysho@aol.com 

                                                              NC DISTRICT STAFF

NC District Directors        Andrew & Vickie Butcher     336-861-7140          vbbutcher@aol.com           

ADD East                          Walter & Bernadette Snider   919-661-6518          f2cd@nc.rr.com    

District Educators              Wayne & Elva Grant              910-577-7601          nc-mac@ec.rr.com    
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     The month of February started off with our planning meeting for the “Chili Cook-off”.  Thanks to Kerney for inviting everyone over for his famous spaghetti dinner and to our ladies for the delicious desserts.  We enjoyed our time eating together and got our plans made for a fun day on February 23, for our “Chili Day”.  Thanks to everyone in attendance, we got a lot accomplished.

     We had lots of rides and visits to other chapters during February.  We started February off in Jacksonville with four of us in attendance, then on to Lexington the following Tuesday night with the same four.  Thursday night of that same week, four of us had an exciting trip to Greenville and introduced our new C-2 Chapter Couple, Charles and Sue Langley to everyone there.  On Saturday, February 9, three of us went to Advance Leadership Training at the O’Berry Center, where we enjoyed the day and learned a lot.  Jim and Linda Hairr along with our new Chapter Couple, Charles and Sue, went to the Re-opening of Laurinburg’s Chapter that night.  We were glad to hear that they had such a great crowd in attendance.  The next day, right after church, Charles and Sue, Jim and Linda and Frankie and I headed to Dunn for their gathering.  On Tuesday afternoon, February 12, Sue, Charles, Jim Hairr, Frankie and I headed to Forest City to visit and hopefully capture the Region N and Tarheel Traveler plaques.  Since we had traveled the longest distance, we brought both plaques back with us to Johnston County to make C-2 members proud.  You can only imagine the excitement I felt as they put that baby (the Region N plaque) in my arms.  Then to add to the excitement Mike and Lynn, CDs from Forest City, handed me the Tarheel Traveler Plaque.  It was late when we got home, but we were thankful for a safe trip there and back.  On Wednesday night, February 13, we had 25 to attend our Valentine Party at Texas Steakhouse, where Judy Bankston was the lucky winner of dinner for two.  We enjoyed a good time there among friends in a nice room with great waitresses.  Then on Thursday night, February 14, Charles, Sue, Frankie and I headed to Greensboro to their Valentine gathering for another good time among friends.  SNOW, SNOW AND BIG SNOW FLAKES as eight of us headed into Sanford on Saturday morning for their gathering, where we hoped to capture the Eastern Traveler and Easter Couples plaques.  The SNOW continued as we enjoyed their gathering, but we did not capture either of the plaques.  Wake Forest got the lucky draw for both plaques, but they announced that they would be bringing both to Smithfield for the “Chili Cook-off” on February 23, since their meeting was the next day and weather prediction was for more SNOW.  Charles, Sue, Sammy and Shari headed east Saturday afternoon to Wilmington for their gathering.  Frankie and I went to Wake Forest right after church Sunday to a small gathering at Wake Forest due to the SNOW.  The sun came out and the SNOW melted, so Charles, Sue, Frankie and I headed to Hickory Sunday afternoon for their gathering.  We enjoyed our dinner and time among friends there in Hickory, then headed back home.  Since we hadn’t traveled much, four of us headed out Monday afternoon to Eden for their gathering.  They are meeting back at Dan Valley Community Center for their gatherings, now, where Linda Fargis is cooking home cooked meals for anyone attending.  We were represented at Cary on Tuesday night by Jim and Linda Hairr.  Then on Thursday night, C-2 had thirteen to attend Garner’s gathering.  As we traveled to all of these gatherings, we invited and encouraged everyone to come to the “Chili Cook-off”.

     WOW!!! Did all that visiting pay off!!!  We had a great turn out on a cold rainy day for our annual “Chili Cook-off.  The day didn’t start off to please us, as we had to wait and wait to get in the building, but as is with GWRRA FRIENDS, everyone chipped in as we got in the building at 9 AM as the first visitors arrived to register their chili and get their arm- bands to enjoy a wonderful day inside with us.  The day went well, as the fun continued through out the day, playing games, winning prizes, eating chili, winning money for the best chili and capturing plaques.  First Place Chili went to Lynn Humphries, Second Place to Lynn and Mike Humphries from Forest City and Third Place to Alyce and Lewis Quinn from Salisbury.  There were five winners of 50/50 (four $100 winners and one $40 winner).  Many, many door prize winners and five special prize winners.  We hope everyone who attended enjoyed their day with us as much as we did.  The unofficial count for attendance is over 200.  Thanks for all C-2 members for all the hard work and preparation for a GREAT SUCCESSFUL DAY!!

Thanks, also, to the other chapters that chipped in to help set up.  We had several friends from other chapters who made donations of baked goods and prizes.  A BIG THANKS TO YOU!!  

     C-2 Rider Educator and Ride Coordinator, Sammy Langley stimulated interest as our ride pot for January grew to $50 and was given away at our Chili Cook-off by Shari Langley to Jody Ayars.  February ride pot will be given away at our next meeting on March 5, 2013, and I understand it will be even more than January’s was.

     Our next gathering will be the first Tuesday night of the month, on March 5, 2013.  We hope to see all our regular C-2 members, any old members that have not been coming and invite anyone that lives in the area with interest in GWRRA to come join us.  We encourage our members to invite at least one or two people to come join us.

     I deeply appreciate all the dedication, hard work and commitment each one of you has given us this year.  Your support means more than you will ever know.

     We will continue to visit as many chapters as we can in 2013!!!!!!

Come go with us and let’s make a ride of it………..
Let’s ride for FUN, FRIENDS and SAFETY….Come join us…..RIDE SAFE!!                                                                                                               

Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin

C-2 Team Leaders

(919-422-1094)     (919-632-2314)

Ronaldbarbour45@yahoo.com and fpmedlin@yahoo.com                                                                                    
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For:

Ronald Barbour
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R.J. and Jan McLamb     March 6th
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Charles Langley   March 18th
Frankie Medlin    March 27th
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     Greetings from your Chapter Couple of the Year!  It has been a great ride for the past few weeks.  

     Being named Chapter Couple happened during the Greenville, Chapter D, meeting.  Everyone there was just as excited as Charles and I were, when our CDs, Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin gave them the unexpected news.  It is our goal to represent Smithfield, C-2 and GWRRA in the best ways possible.

Our next meeting was Forest City, P-2, where we captured the Tarheel Travelers and the Region N plaques!  WOW!  Our chapter was represented by Ronald Barbour, Frankie Medlin, Jim Hairr, Charles and Sue Langley.  These two plaques will be given away at the Chili Cook-off on February 23.  

We absolutely enjoyed the fellowship of friends at our Valentine Dinner at Texas Steakhouse on February 13.  We had lots of laughs!

     At the Greensboro, Chapter A meeting, we met new friends, Sheena and Darrell Griffin.  We are making new friends and having tons of fun.  Thanks to Ronald and Frankie for letting us ride with them. On to Sanford S-2 meeting with Jim and Linda Hairr on a beautiful snowy Saturday morning then to Wilmington Q Saturday night.  Thankfully, there was no snow Saturday night, only rain.  Sixteen brave Wingers were there and thanks to Sammy and Shari Langley for accompanying us.  We met more new friends.

     Then, it was on to Hickory O-2 at Libby Hill’s Seafood on Sunday afternoon.  Ronald and Frankie, our teachers, have been everywhere so they drove us.  Thanks!  And……….we won a Carolina Bluebird Box, one of my favorite gifts in the whole world!  Also, Chapter Couples of the Year were asked how they met their wives.  My very bashful husband, Charles, stood and told how we met.  So that was the most special gift ever!!!!!

     Here we go again!  This time to Eden, Chapter W, at Mayodan, Dan Valley Community Building.  We had great homemade chicken potpie!  Good!  Good!  Several ladies received Rider Education Level Awards.  This was our first time seeing these awards given out.  Enjoyed seeing new friends we’ve recently met and meeting more new friends.

[image: image13.wmf]     Until we see you again, ride safely and fine a new friend to share GWRRA with!

Charles and Sue Langley                              
 Friends For Fun, Safety & Knowledge

Safety Inspections
Inspections are critical to maintaining a bike and riding safely. This is especially true as we start the riding seasons. After a string of bad weather days, how many of us have jumped on the bike after it sitting in the garage for weeks, and taken it for a spin. This past week, I went over the bike and discovered that my rear tire was 10 pounds low. If you lose a tire on the bike or trike, well...... it could be deadly. Nothing can prevent having a tire go out after hitting something, but proper maintenance and inspections can go a long way toward decreasing the chances of a break-down along the road. But at least once a week, and especially before long rides (if not also during them), you want to inspect your bike to make sure you are in safe riding condition. I would rather find out at a rest stop that I have a nail in my tire than find out at 70mph! 

Motorcycle Safety Prescriptions
Conserve traction and maximize following distances.

When in doubt, slow down.

Look where you’re not looking.

Leave yourself an escape route.

Turn your head! Mirrors can tell you “No” but never “Yes.”

He/she with the lowest blood pressure wins.

Being dead right is still wrong.

See and be seen.

Ride like they don’t see you……They don.t!

Be prepared for the unexpected. (Louis Pasteur – “Chance favors the prepared mind”)

Practice makes permanent, not perfect.

Perfect practice makes perfect

Practice the maneuvers you don’t like!

Dress for the fall, not for the ride.

Cover only those parts of your anatomy you wish to keep!!

Safety Prescriptions By David & Dori Dirig; CA-1F 

Road Rage
60 % of drivers admitted to losing their tempers behind the wheel during the previous year, and 1% claimed another motorist had physically assaulted them. Dr Ricardo Martinez, Administrator of the U.S. National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, to help you through your journey: 

Don’t take traffic problems personally 

Avoid eye contact with an aggressive driver 

Don’t make obscene gestures ("that makes you a player and suddenly it begins to escalate") 

Don’t tailgate 

Use your horn sparingly (the polite honk can be misinterpreted) 

Don’t block the passing lane (some drivers think you're doing something to them when you do this) don't block the right hand turn lane 
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Charles Langley                            

C-2 

Chapter Educator

 

 Congratulations to Chapter D Greenville for capturing the Eastern Travelers Plaque at C2’s Chili Cook Off this past Saturday. They will make it available at their next meeting on Thursday March 7th, Golden Corral Steak House, 504 SW Greenville Blvd, Greenville NC. They eat at 6:30pm, meet at 7:30pm.
Get your gang together and go after it

We're excited and pleased to announce the appointment of Bill and Mary Beth McCormick, as the new District Directors of West Virginia.  We also want to thank Buz and Missy Mowrer, who have towed the line for many, many years.  They have requested a much deserved retirement, which opened the door for Bill and Beth Ann to move into their next arena of service.  
We met Bill and Beth Ann in 2007, when they were the West Virginia District Couple of the Year, and we were the North Carolina District Couple.  Since then, we've seen them practically EVERYWHERE!  They're a dynamic, fun loving couple, and we're confident they'll have a positive influence on the membership in West Virginia and throughout Region N. They're already working on their goals and expectations for the coming year.  
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Please pass this announcement to your chapters and join Carolyn and me in congratulating Bill and Mary Beth for their willingness to accept this challenge.  Their email address:  bmccormick@hsc.wvu.edu
Sincerely,                                            

Alan & Carolyn Little

Region N Directors

EAT, MEET and GREET

     The February gathering of NC-C2 Smithfield was held at the Moose Lodge in Smithfield on February 23rd.  This was NC-C2’s annual Chili-Cook-Off.  The 1st place  winner of the Chili-Cook-Off  was Lynn Humphrey of P-2 Forest City.  The 2nd place winner was Mike and Lynn Humphrey of P-2 Forest City and 3rd place winner was Louis and Alyce Quinn of NC-M Salisbury.  
     There were twelve Couple of the Year couples present.  Two drawings were held for the Couples of the Year. The winner of the first drawing for a Black Walnut Cake was Clyde Alexander of NC-X2 Wilkesboro.  The second drawing was for two embroidered scarves that was won by Jerry and Sig Long of NC-L Gastonia.  These were presented by NC-C2 Couple of the Year, Sue and Charles Langley.  Sue also baked the Black Walnut Cake.

     There was a Special Prize table that was operated by Judy Bankston, Newsletter Editor for NC-C2.  A motorcycle blanket was won by Steve Craig of NC-S2 Sanford, a Marble game was won by Lillie Lucier of NC-D2 New Bern, a Black Walnut Cake was won by Roy Bryant of NC-Z Rocky Mount, a Goodie Basket was won by Linda Hairr of NC-C2 and a Sweets Basket was won by Susan Womack of NC-S2 Sanford.

     NC-C2 had four plaques to give away.  The Region N Plaque was won by NC-X2 Wilkesboro.  The  Tar Heel Travelers Plaque was won by NC-O2 Hickory.  The Eastern Traveler Plaque was won by NC-D Greenville. The Eastern Couple of the Year Plaque was won by Jim and Sue Hays of NC-S2 Sanford.

     Sammy Langley, the Chapter Educator for NC-C2 had a special presentation.  He asked all Chapter Educators to stand up.   Collectively they all said “RIDE SAFE” together.  Sammy and Shari had a Ride-Pot drawing for chapter NC-C2 members of $50.00.  The winner of the Ride Pot was Jody Ayars.

     Jim and Linda Hairr of NC-C2 were presented their Visitation Certificates.  Ronald Barbour and Frankie Medlin were officially appointed as Chapter Directors for NC-C2.  Kerney and Connie Eason received the Assistant Chapter Director appointment.  The District Staff was recognized.

     Frankie Medlin gave a special recognition to Joyce Straughan.  NC-C2 lost Joyce to cancer last year.  A moment of silence was observed for Joyce.  Frankie also asked everyone to keep praying for Ronald while he is fighting cancer.  

     It was announced that an estimated 225 attended the Chili Cook-Off.  Considering the rainy, cold weather.  NC-C2 was very please with the turnout.

The 50/50 winners were    $40.00    Joe Austin NC-C2 Smithfield

                                          $100.00    Keith Barber  NC-P2 Forest City

                                          $100.00    Keith Barber  NC-P2 Forest City

                                          $100.00    Don Hardin    NC-H2 Durham

                                          $100.00    David Knight  NC-F2 Garner

Reporter: Linda Hairr                                                   

 

 

	MARCH

	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	
	
	
	
	
	1
	2                           G2 Waynesville 4          V Statesville 10           Y2 Monroe 10

	3              F Jacksonville 3
	4
	5                          C2 Smithfield 730          A2 Lexington 730 
	6
	7                           D  Greenville 730              G  High Point 730
	8
	9                        E2 Eliz City 530            L2 Mooresville 10    X2 Wilkesboro 2   U2 Laurinburg 6

	10          Q2 Dunn 2
	11                C Charlotte 730
	12                                  B2 Winston Salem 730   P2 Forest City 730       Z Rocky Mount 730
	13
	14                     A Greensboro 730           T2 Albemarle 730
	15
	16                      S2 Sanford 10         M2 Hendersonville 9  Q Wilmington 6      H2  Swap Meet 9

	17                O2 Hickory 6          X Wake Forest 1
	18            D2 New Bern 730      W Eden 730
	19                              E Cary 730                       L Gastonia 7                  M Salisbury 7
	20
	21                  F2 Garner 730        H2 Durham 730
	22
	23                             I  Asheville 10               Y Morganton 10           

	24        K2 Fayetteville 2
	25
	26                R Thomasville 730
	27
	28                         N Burlington 730
	29
	30                         Q2 Dunn Funfest

	31
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	APRIL

	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	
	1
	2                        A2 Lexington 730         C2 Smithfield 730
	3
	4                                     D  Greenville 730                    G  High Point 730
	5
	6                            G2 Waynesville 4          V Statesville 10          Y2 Monroe Open House 10

	7           F Jacksonville 3
	8                       C Charlotte 730
	9                                      B2 Winston Salem 730             P2 Forest City 730                 Z Rocky Mount 730          
	10
	11                          A Greensboro 730                    T2 Albemarle 730
	12
	13              E2 Eliz City 530           L2 Mooresville 10    X2 Wilkesboro 2     U2 Laurinburg 6

	14          Q2 Dunn 2
	15            D2 New Bern 730  W Eden 730
	16                        E Cary  730                      L Gastonia 7               M Salisbury 7
	17
	18            F2 Garner 730        H2 Durham 730
	19
	20                   S2 Sanford 10         M2 Hendersonville 9  Q Wilmington 6          

	21            O2 Hickory 6          X Wake Forest 1
	22
	23                                         R Thomasville 730
	24
	25              N Burlington 730
	26
	27                                                   Y Morganton 10            I Asheville 10

	28        K2 Fayetteville 2
	29
	30
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From Your Chapter Team         Leaders,


Ronald Barbour and


Frankie Medlin
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Introducing C-2’s  2013


CHAPTER COUPLE


Charles and Sue Langley
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